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S. R. Targr, M.A, J. N. McLean, EpiTors.

THERE is talk of lodging a protest against the McMaster i{ockey
Team’s infringement of our athletic color-rights.

WE are glad to welcome to our midst many new boys of a splendid
type, and all greet with pleasure the return of some of the old students
who had endeared themselves to the school. The smiling face of V.
Fox, who was out for a term, brings back pleasant recollections.

Un~per the management of a goed live committee, the skating
rink is proving the source of a deal of pleasure; before the winter is
over we hope to see a match between the McMaster and Woodstock
Hockey teams,

THE Literary Societies are again under full swing. The officers
for Philomathic Society are Pres, J. A. Hilts; Vice-Pres.,, Tyfe
McDonald ; Sec., C. Fraser; Marshall, O. W. Pound; Critic, Mr.
Clarke. The affairs of the Excelsior are under the management of
Pres., J. B. McArthur; Vice-Pres., R. Edwards; Sec., K. Clarke;
Editors of “Maple ILeaf,”” N. and L. Buchanan; Critic, Mr.
McKechnie.

THE Hockey Club met for re-organization Jan. roth, and elected
the following officers: Hon. Pres., D. W. Karn; Pres., Mr. Teakles ;
Vice-Pres., S. S. McEwen ; Sec, R. A. F. McDonald ; Captain Senior
team, M. S. McArthur; Junior team, G. H. Challies. The boys are
playing a good game, and we expect them to win laurels for the school
before spring, although the team is composed of entirely new material.

WHiLe in Woodstock on the 12th inst., for the purpose of deliver-
ing a University extension lecture on * Matthew Arnold,” Mr. D. R.
Keys, M.A,, of the University of Toronto, was a guest at the College.
On the morning foliowing his lecture in the Public Library Hall, Mr.
Keys addressed the school, and gave a very interesting description of
the English and German methods of secondary education. A unique
feature of Mr. Keys visit was that in meeting the Faculty, he was
renewing acquaintance in two cases with old college-mates, and in
three others (including that of the Principal) with former students.
The manual training department eclicited strong praise from our
‘Toronto visitor.

O~ Monday evening, December 1gth, 2 match took place in the
Canterbury Street Rink, between the College Hockey Team and the
team of the Thistle Hockey Club, of the town. Shortly after 5 o'clock
the uniformed teams lined up (the Thistles in the bluc and the College



